
The unexpected loss of my husband Jim in 2024 has been difficult and life 
changing. I am stepping down from City Council effective immediately as I 
step forward in this new life and refocus my career. 

Serving as representative of Wilsonville citizens has been a rewarding 
experience. I am proud of the accomplishments during my 3 years on 
Council.  More than anything, I had the privilege to serve on Council as we 
designed and implemented a safe overnight camping area for unhoused 
individuals and families in need.  I applaud the exceptional leadership and 
collaboration of our 2023 Council, City Manager Bryan Cosgrove, city staff, 
and a special thanks to former Mayor Julie Fitzgerald and City Attorney 
Amanda Guile-Hinman for the leadership and inspiration for all of us to reach 
higher as we sought a compassionate solution.  Serving alongside each of 
them was an honor. 


